
 

 

Career	and	Technical	Education	Advisory	Council	
Fairbanks	North	Star	Borough	School	District	

520	Fifth	Avenue	
School	District	Administrative	Center	

 

Thursday,	March	28,	2013	
6:00	–	8:00	p.m.	

	
Ben	Eielson	Jr/Sr	High	School	

675	Raven’s	Way	
Eielson	Air	Force	Base	

 

Vickie Domke, Tamarack Air     Dan Domke, FNSBSD 
Peggy Carlson, FNSBSD      Gwenetta Dunn-Johnson, FNSBSD 
Thomas Hall, FNSBSD      Joe Deutsch, BEHS 
Randy Cheap, Alaska Works Partnership    Pete Lewis, FNSBSD 
Ginny McDowell, League of Women Voters   Mario Gatto, Principal of BEHS 
Mark Chapin, BEHS substitute for Ms. Ashlock 
 
Absent: 
Karen Gaborik, FNSBSD     Matt Want, MobileOne   
Pat Crisenbery, SLR Consulting     Heather Rauenhorst, FNSBSD   
Larry Ehnert, LHS instructor     Mike Nelson, NPHS instructor 
Tom Lemelin, student representative (HHS)   Megan Gooding, AHEC/FMF 
Michele Stalder, UAF/CTC     Warren Smith, Summit Logistics 
Missy Lizotte, DOL       John Thies, FNSB/WFA  
Gerry Million, NPHS      Heather Stewart, FNSBSD 
Melanie Hadaway, FNSBSD 
       
CALL TO ORDER 
Mr. Cheap called the meeting to order at 6:08 PM. 
 
APPROVAL OF AGENDA 
Agenda was approved with these changes: add 1) STA in the Reports section after Youth First and add 2) 
CTE Curriculum report right after the STA report. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
Approval of February 28, 2013, minutes as amended to include Construction Academy may be receiving 
$20,000.00 (under Information section), and under Reports section #4 needed a period rather than a 
comma. Ms. Carlson moved and Mr. Hall seconded. Changes were made and minutes posted on the 
FNSBSD website. 
 
Tour of Ms. Ashlock’s business enterprise class at Ben Eielson High School was provided by Mr. Gatto 
and Mr. Chapin (sub for Ms. Ashlock).  The printing equipment was demonstrated by Mr. Chapin.  
 
No public comments. 
 
REPORTS    

1. Perkins 
a) $80,000.00 reallocated for Fairbanks to support PLTW BioMedical and develop Business 

academy at Lathrop High School. 
b) The FNSBSD’s District Approved Reporting Targets (DARTS) met nine out of ten 

performance levels. The Placement in Education and/or Employment indicator was not met. 
2. Construction Academy 



 

 

a) Mr. Hall and Mr. Cheap are working toward adding a Middle School Construction 
Awareness workshop during the summer. 

3. Youth First application was submitted.   
a) Mr. Hall included the STA agreements and included the career guides, and hopes to include 

a career guide under the Perkins grant. 
4. School to Apprenticeship (STA) 

a) Ironworkers agreement was approved. Students were accepted into the different unions 
(Plumbers & Pipefitters, Carpenters, & Electricians). 

5. CTE Curriculum report was provided by Ms. Carlson.  
a) The Perkins 5-year curriculum revision cycle is ending.  
b) Two curricula were adopted (Architecture and Health Science) this year.  
c) The curriculum department is reviewing by career cluster. Sample programs of study were 

developed as well.   
d) The school board will be approving future revisions as the curriculum department provides 

them.   
e) Nine new classes have been approved.  Every school in the district has at least one new 

class.  
f) Some classes were moved to align with Common Career and Technical Core standard.   
g) Mr. Deutsch provided information about the Pre-apprenticeship at Ben Eielson High School.  

There are placements currently on Eielson Air Force Base through the pre-apprenticeship 
agreement.  Ft. Wainwright is contemplating the pre-apprenticeship agreement.  The 
curriculum revision contains a pre-apprenticeship in all high schools.  

h) Mr. Hall provided two handouts: 1) Career and Technical Education Programs of Study 
(CTEPS) and Personal Learning and Career Plans (PCLP) document and 2) Pathways to 
Bright Futures. 

 
OLD BUSINESS 

1.  None 
 
NEW BUSINESS 

1. Promoting	CTE	by	Mr.	Cheap	was	tabled.	
2. Review	of	District’s	CTE	History	from	Mr.	Domke	was	tabled.	
3. Continued	Five‐Year	Plan	workshop	from	Mr.	Hall	was	tabled.	
 

INFORMATION 
1. None 

 
NO CLOSING COMMENTS FROM COMMITTEE MEMBERS WERE OFFERED 

 
Adjournment at 8:14 PM 


